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	Minutes
	Date MARCH 7, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Emily Brown, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris LaPointe, Linda Lauzon, Matt Madere, Don McGugan, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Tim Turner, Mike Vansickle, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Guest: Trevor Orrange, U9 Tier 1 Coach
Regrets: Dave Bourne, Harry Chadwick, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Amanda Madere, Kyle Mellor, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor,


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230307-001

“That the Minutes from February 22, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried with amendments as noted
Amend Spring tryouts to be for Rep not Rec.

Exhibition game was for one U13 team.


	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at the end of February 2023 is $800,908.16.
· We were over budget for Flex Packs as we sold them at $100 each, but we didn’t include GST.  We will adjust costs to cover this next year.

· Ice bill from second half of the year has not come in yet, but we expect it soon.

· Ice costs will be high in April as we lose the ice subsidy from the City.  It will be almost $300 per hour.

MOTION #230307-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Lauzon)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon
Ted Pendle
March honorarium
Office expenses
        $330.00
$103.04
MOTION #230307-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Carried


	REP VICE CHAIR
	· Playoffs starting at the end of this week.
· Standings are getting tight.

· Coach rebate still under discussion.


	ICE DIRECTOR

	· Some ice is available March 20-27 for teams going to the Alliance Championships.
· City is working with user groups about April ice.  There will be only two pads which need to accommodate AAA, Sting OHL, SHA and Girls Hockey.  We get a third pad back in mid-April.

· We will try our best to ensure our teams get ice, but there is not a lot available.

· We will try to do combined Prep Skates with AAA prior to tryouts, and these will be first come first serve due to ice being minimally available.

· AAA tryouts start the last week in April.

· Combined body checking clinic with AAA will also occur.


	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	COACH, MANAGER AND VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARDS:
· Names to be sent to Emily Brown for awards for Coach, Manager and Volunteer of the Year by the end of this week.
· Clarification that anyone in SHA can nominate someone for Volunteer of the Year.

· Directors to nominate Manager and Coach of the Year awards.
VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION EVENT:

· Volunteer Appreciation evening is April 20 at Valley Axe.
· We need those attending to sign waivers prior to the event as per Valley Axe rules.    
· The invitation is available on the SHA website and SHA Facebook.
· 18 people registered so far, but the link has only been open for 5 days.

· Directors to communicate information about the event to coaches/volunteers.

· Once we get close to capacity, the link will be removed.

· On ice volunteers and any other helpers are invited to attend.

COACH AND BENCH STAFF GIFTS:

· Bench staff gifts arrived last weekend and will be organized by team and will be distributed out to Rec teams the week of March 20 and Rep distribution to be organized through the Rep Directors.




	REFEREE DIRECTOR

	· SHA Referee Director attended the Bluewater Referee Association (BRA) meeting.

· Discussion occurred about the abuse of officials by coaches, players and fans.

· We need to do something to rectify this.

· BRA identified Sarnia hockey teams as the worst for the abuse of officials.

· BRA Officials are self-selecting out of SHA games because of this.

· We also have young SHA Refs quitting refereeing mid-season due to the abuse.

· SHA will be receiving correspondence from BRA regarding an incident from this past weekend.

· We need to start considering past behaviour in our coach selection.  
· We may need to consider adding additional suspensions if warranted and a review of these incidents by the SHA Board.




	AAA DIRECTOR AT LARGE

	· It came to light at a AAA meeting that rep ice times in SHA are not staggered that prevents players from being AP’d to AAA.

MOTION #230307-004
“That SHA try to stagger rep practices and games to maximize AP potential following the template as presented.” (LaPointe/Forbes)
Carried
· It needs to be noted that AAA has not changes their practice times in 10 years.

· We can also AP more within our own organization if times are staggered.

· This can be identified as a goal.

· Referee availability and how ice is blocked can be issues with scheduling.

· U11, U13 and U15 are the teams where there is a conflict.

· We need to look at allowing coaches to work together so that AA can be AP’d to AAA and BB to AA even when there is a game so that the player gets to play at the highest level.
· Staggering within our own Association would be helpful to our AA/BB teams.  Primary goal is staggering AA/BB teams.

STAGGERING ICE TIMES AT CLEARWATER ARENA:

· There was going to be a motion about staggering ice times of the two pads at Clearwater Arena,  however the Ice Scheduler advised that the City is already planning this for next year.

· The goal is to alleviate congestion in the dressing room hallway due to the number of people congregating in that area and specifically privacy concerns for the Girls’ dressing room.

· If times were staggered by ½ hour it would allow for the arena staff to have time to adequately clean the dressing rooms before the next team utilizes it.
· The City is looking to redesign the arena entryway so that only players/coaches will be using the dressing room hallway.

PROPOSAL - POLICE CHECKS FOR PARENTS WHO ENTER THE DRESSING ROOM:

· Our policy starting at U13 is that no parents are to enter the dressing room.

· We have 500 kids U11 and below and doing police checks for every parent would be cost prohibitive.

· We need to focus on ensuring the two deep rule in the dressing room is being adhered to.  This means that two rostered bench staff must be in the dressing room or at the door partially propped open.  This is a Hockey Canada rule and is not always being adhered to consistently.

· Bench staff and SHA board are held responsible for abuse and maltreatment issues.


	NEW BUSINESS
	BOARD POSITIONS:

· Current members to identify to Wayne Scarrow their intention to run again if your board position is up for election. 

· Heard from 33% of board whether they are running again.

Board Positions for 2023/24 season that are up for Election at the Annual General Meeting:

POSITION

CURRENT MEMBER

First Vice Chair

Paul Douglass

Vice Chair Recreational League

Kevin Taylor

Director Recreational League – U15

Michael VanSickle

Director Recreational League – U11

Patrick Forbes

Director Recreational League – U6/U7

Justin Day

Director A/AA Representative Teams

Matt Madere

Development/Skills Director

Vacant

Ice Director/Scheduler

Linda Lauzon

Recreational League Tournament Director

Jeff Fogal

Sponsorship Director – Recreational League

Jerry Bernardo

Recreational League Referee Director

Ian Dunn

Recreational League Communications Director

Kara Scott

Web Site Director

Amanda Madere

Equipment Director Representative Teams

Tom Babcock

2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR TWO YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Treasurer

Ted Pendle

2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR ONE YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Director at Large

Tim Turner

Director at Large

Cris LaPointe

Director at Large

Don McGugan

Clinics Director

VACANT

Director of Fundraising

Bonny Marcy

Alliance Rep Council

Harry Chadwick

Alliance Rec Council

Kevin Taylor

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Wednesday, March 22, 2023, at 7:00 pm at PASA Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230307-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
